
 
 

 

Traws Eryri: route update 12/08/2024 
 

The small bridge on the council road passing Ty Mawr (just north of Penmachno, OS Grid Ref: SH 

7701 5243) is closed for 7 - 8 weeks while the council undertakes repairs.  

  

 

Option 1 – walk through Ty Mawr Wybrnant grounds 

If you dismount, you can walk through the gate into the garden of the National Trust managed Ty 

Mawr Wybrnant property, over the little footbridge & turn right down the driveway to access the 

road the other side of the works.  

A good opportunity to pause and take a moment from the ride to look at a fine example of a 16th 

century farmhouse. The birthplace of Bishop William Morgan, whose 1588 Welsh translation of 

the bible is still in use today.  

The grounds are open to the public, the house is only open on a few days per week. Please 

respect the property and grounds by dismounting and walking through. Close any gates firmly to 

make sure livestock can’t enter the garden, and if National Trust staff are on site, politely ask if 

it's ok to go through.  

If we can show that we are a responsible friendly bunch, then it will go a long way to help 

negotiating any future access for improvements to the Traws Eryri route. 

 

Option 2 – diversion route 

If you want to keep riding, you can divert around Ty Mawr Wybrnant on the forest tracks, as 

shown on the map below.  

The GPX file sticks to the original route. 



 
 

 

 


